
At sylw RHIENI GWENFFRWD 

Gwelwch isod y datganiad dderbynwyd neithiwr gan Gyngor Sir y Fflint (nid 

oes cyfieithiad Cymraeg wedi dod i law gan y Cyngor eto). 

 

Dear parents; 

Please find below a FCC STATEMENT FOR COMMUNICATIONS with 

parents/ guardians/ school communities in Flintshire: 

 

 

 

 

At the current time, Flintshire schools are being directed to prepare for the 

reopening of face to face provision for Foundation Phase pupils from 

22nd February onwards. This is in line with the Welsh Government decision to 

bring some learners back into schools whilst other lockdown restrictions remain 

in place. 

  

The Council carefully monitors the incidence rate and test positivity rate daily, 

and expects both to continue to fall steadily over the coming weeks. However, 

should the public health situation become a cause for concern ahead of 

22nd February then the decision to reopen schools for Foundation Phase pupils 

will be reviewed. 

 

Claire Homard     Cllr Ian Roberts  

Chief Officer, Education & Youth  Leader of the Council & Cabinet  

Member for Education 

 

 

*PS Ysgol Gwenffrwd’s SLT and staff are currently working on a plan- to share 

with parents on Wed 10/02/21 

 

 

 


